
P L AT  AM E N D M E N T

SCOTCH FIELDS PHASE 2



PLAT AMENDMENT

• Create a 56’ wide road easement that would 

connect Canyon View Lane with Clark Investment 
Group LLC

• If approved, a road could be built on the easement in the 
future

• Another access to the Clark Investment Group LLC property 
would expand the development potential of the property





















ITEMS OF CONSIDERATION

• Development potential of the Clark property with or 

without a second point of access

• Clark property is in Wasatch County and its land use 
rights are in the County. The City has no obligation 

to help provide access or to make the property 
more developable. 

• The General Plan promotes open space and a rural 
atmosphere. Without a second point of access, the 

property will have less density which will create 
more open space and a more rural feel. 



ITEMS OF CONSIDERATION

• Public trail crossing of the proposed road will need 
to be realigned and an easement will need to be 
dedicated for the new alignment. 

• Scotch Fields PUD must have 50% open space. The 
building of the proposed road will leave the 
development with less then the required amount. 
The developer is proposing that some of the Clark 
property is dedicated as open space for Scotch 
Fields if the road is ever built. 

• If the proposed road is public then the property will 
need to be dedicated to the City. 



PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION

• Motion: Commissioner Simons: I make a motion that 

we recommend approve plat amendment of 
Scotch Fields Phase 2. The proposed amendment 

would create a private road easement that would 
connect Canyon View Lane to property to the 
north owned by Clark Investment Group LLC for a 

potential future road. The area of the easement is 
0.14 acres. The property is located at 330 West 

Canyon View Lane. Accept findings in the staff 
report and the condition that the developer of the 
Clark Property, in the future, makes up the 

difference of the lost open space if the easement 
and road get built.



POSSIBLE FINDINGS

• Allowing the plat amendment would increase the 
potential density and intensity of development on the 
Clark property.

• With a second point of access, the Clark property could 
have more commercial development that would create 
more tax base and, potentially, more rental rooms that 
would help the City to continue to comply with State 
requirements for the resort tax.

• Future development on the Clark property, with only one 
point of access, will have less density and have more 
open space.

• The City Council has full discretion regarding this type of 
plat amendment.


